Bartlesville, Oklahoma

October 19, 1942

Dean J. J. Jakoski University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Dean Jakoski,

As you know, my son, Robert, is attending the engineering school at the University of Kansas. There has been some question as to whether the gymnasium work is too strenuous for him.

Dr. E. G. Hyatt of the Springer Clinic at Tulsa, Oklahoma has been Robert's physician for several years. Dr. Hyatt desires to have full information regarding the gymnasium work in order that he may pass judgment on this matter. Since he did not know to whom to write it is my understanding that he has written a general letter for Robert to give to his physical director requesting that he discontinue gymnasium work pending an investigation of the matter.

Will you please have the physical director write Dr. Hyatt furnishing him with the required information pertaining to the exact nature of Robert's gymnasium work. Early attention to this matter will be appreciated since it is desirable to have Robert resume his gymnasium work as soon as possible providing the course is adaptable to his situation.

I am sorry to bother you regarding this matter but I did not know to whom else to write.

Sincerely,

G.G. Oberfell

сору